
	
  

	
  

September 10, 2015 

Dear Parents, Guardians, and Caregivers, 

We are excited to inform you about an initiative being piloted this year at Roberts 
Elementary School.  In our district we are looking to increase exposure to Science, Technology, 
Engineering, and Mathematics (STEM) throughout our classrooms.  STEM-based learning 
opportunities have been shown to increase learning in every content area by having students 
work through the Engineering Design Process.  This process consists of asking questions, 
imagining possible solutions, planning how solutions will be developed, creating possible 
solutions, testing solutions, and improving upon designs after testing.  The process is illustrated 
below. 

In all of our Kindergarten – 4th grade classrooms students will be experiencing a STEM-
based project using Lakeshore STEM learning kits.  At different points during the year each 
teacher in Roberts Elementary will be integrating one of the kits into classroom instruction in a 
project-based cross-curricular experience.  The projects will span between a few days to a few 
weeks and will occur once during the year.  

 Please be assured this pilot will support learning in every content area.  If the pilot is 
successful, we will be exploring using this approach in all of Elementary Schools next year.  If 
you have any questions, please feel free to contact your classroom teacher.  Thank you for your 
support of our students! 

Sincerely, 

 

Sean W. Gardiner, Ed.D. 
Director of STEM Education 

Curriculum and Instruction 
Upper Merion Area School District 

435 Crossfield Road 
King of Prussia, PA 19406 

610.205.6422 	
  

From: http://lincolnheightses.wcpss.net/stem-at-lh.html 


